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Latest attendance news and updates 
 
Monitor your school attendance webinar 
 
It is now a statutory requirement for schools across England to share attendance data with the 
Department for Education (DfE).  
 
Join DfE from 2pm to 3pm on Tuesday 2 October to learn more about how reports can help manage 
attendance, latest policy developments and new features.  
 
If you have any questions that are related to this event, please email: 
dailyattendance.data@education.gov.uk.  
 
The webinar will be uploaded to YouTube for those unable to attend on this occasion.  
 
Download guidance on how to access your school attendance data  
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Latest education news and updates 
 
Role of Virtual Schools with Kinship Care Arrangements 
 
Ahead of Kinship Care Week (7 to 13 October 2024) we wanted to remind settings that the strategic 
role of Virtual Schools was extended from September 2024 to include all children and young people in 
kinship care arrangements. We know that children who grow up in kinship care have better outcomes 
than children who grow up in other types of non-parental care. However, their outcomes fall behind 
those children with no social worker involvement.  
 
The remit of virtual school heads already included kinship children who are looked-after; who meet the 
definition of previously looked-after; with a social worker. 
 
The kinship strategy adapted the role of virtual school heads to specifically include championing the 
attendance, attainment and progress of children in kinship care. Virtual school heads should bring 
greater focus and visibility to the distinct needs of children in kinship care within their existing non-
statutory responsibilities. 
 
The strategic role adaptation does not require direct intervention with kinship children and their 
carers, but this system-wide approach has the potential to benefit children in all types of kinship 
placements, including those in informal arrangements. There are activities that the adapted virtual 
school head strategic role should include: 
 

• raising awareness of the needs and disadvantage of children in different types of kinship 
care arrangements 

 
This could include ensuring that the unique experiences and different kinds of kinship arrangements 
are visible in existing training for schools, including for the roles of designated teacher and DSL, and 
other learning support services such as those for children with SEND. It could also include influencing 
the education system to have a kinship friendly culture, as well as working with education settings to 
identify the distinct needs of children in kinship arrangements. 
 

• promoting practice that supports attendance and engagement of kinship children in 
education 

 
This could include facilitating partnerships between, and within, education settings, local authority 
children’s social care including any designated kinship teams, and voluntary and community sector 
(VCS) organisations that work with kinship families. 
 

• promoting practice that improves the educational attainment of children in kinship care 
 
This could include working with education settings to strengthen how they address barriers to 
educational progress for kinship children. 
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Good Practice in Pastoral Care in Education 
 
The Good Practice in Pastoral Care in Education conference is taking place on Friday, 11 October from 
10am to 4pm at Worcestershire County Cricket Club, New Road, Worcester WR2 4QQ. 
 
The conference will explore current thinking and ideas about how to deliver effective support for 
learners. Hear from expert speakers and schools sharing their good practice and prepare for the 
inclusion revolution with ideas on how effective pastoral care and support can meet the needs of 
learners. 
 
Programme 
 
10am  Registration Opens – refreshments 
10:00am  Welcome and introduction to the Conference Phil Jones National Chair NAPCE 
10:20am  Keynote Speaker 1 Victoria Raynor - Opening Windows to Opportunities. The Purpose 

of Pastoral Care in Education 
10:50am Keynote Speaker 2 Dr Caron Carter - Children’s Friendships Matter 
11:20 am  Break – networking 
11:35 am Keynote Speaker 3 Liz Bates  - The Role of the Trusted Adult 
12:05 pm  Sharing Good Practice Presentation 1, Raymond Heron, Senior Teacher, St Mary’s 

Christian Brothers Grammar School - Restorative justice approach to behaviour 
management 

12:35pm  Lunch break – Networking – Lunch provided for delegates 
1:05pm Good Practice Presentation 2, Oribi Davies - Alternative provision to enable young 

people to remain in mainstream provision 
1:35pm Guest Interview - Charlie Walker NAPCE NEC - Learning about pastoral care and 

support in schools in Asia and Africa 
2:05pm  Good Practice Presentation 3, Jill Robson NAPCE National Secretary - Interactive 

Pastoral Care 
2:35pm Guest Interview Nic Ponsford, Founder and CEO of Global Equality Collective - Helping 
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Chawson 1st School receive Centre of Excellence award for Oracy 
 
A huge congratulation to Chawson 1st School who have received the prestigious Oracy Centre of 
Excellence award from the national oracy charity, Voice 21, for its work developing students’ speaking 
and listening skills. 
 
Voice 21 work with more than 1,000 schools nationally, and Chawson 1st School was one of only 
eleven to have their oracy achievements recognised in the most recent round of applications. 
 
The Voice 21 Oracy Centre of Excellence award certifies and celebrates schools who are changing the 
way they educate by supporting students to find their voice - and as a result are transforming their 
learning and life chances. To secure its recognition, Chawson 1st School had to demonstrate the 
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Lumi Nova: New free App to support children (7-12) with anxiety, fears and worries 
 
Please share with SENCOs, DSLs, pastoral leads and classroom teachers. 

Herefordshire and Worcestershire NHS have partnered with BFB Labs to offer children and young 
people in Herefordshire and Worcestershire free access to Lumi Nova from 1 October 2024.  

Lumi Nova: Tales of Courage is a digital therapeutic mobile game supporting children with fears, 
worries and anxiety. Designed for children aged 7-12 years, Lumi Nova helps children to reflect on their 
feelings, build resilience, and learn lifelong skills to self-manage their worries in a fun intergalactic 
adventure. Key features: 

• Recommended by NICE (The National Institute for Health and Care Excellence) 
• Lumi Nova offers a Gold Standard of Care by facilitating graded exposures (the active 

ingredient of Cognitive Behavioural Therapy) with psychoeducation 
• Parent/guardian supported intervention 
• Built in safeguarding & accessibility features 

 
Watch this short-animated video to learn more: Lumi Nova Introduction Video 
 
Please join a live Lumi Nova Discovery (45 minute webinar) for professionals to learn more about Lumi 
Nova: Lumi Nova Discovery Registration - multiple dates available (1, 9, 17, 22 October). 
 
For instant access, please signpost parents who wish to support their child to use Lumi Nova. Sign up 
from 1 October via: luminova.app/handw. 
 
For more information, please visit the Lumi Nova: Tales of Courage website or email luminova@bfb-
labs.com.  
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Public Health Grants Boost Young People’s Wellbeing 
 
Public Health Innovation Grants for schools and youth organisations have made a real difference to the 
health and wellbeing of young people since the launch of the programme in Summer 2023. 
 
Supported by Worcestershire Public Health and West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner, small 
grants allow schools, colleges, and youth groups to make their ideas for health improvement a reality, 
focusing on young people’s mental health and crime prevention. 
 
With just over 170 awards to date, grants have enabled everything from improved outdoor play areas, 
gardening projects, cycling initiatives, first aid training, yoga sessions, and wellbeing through arts 
participation. Importantly, engaging young people in positive activity outside of the classroom. 
 
To receive a grant, applicants are asked to demonstrate how their project or initiative will benefit 
young people’s health and wellbeing and how the impact will last beyond the grant. 
 
Feedback has been positive from both staff and parents. Many have said that they appreciate the 
approach to supporting local ‘home grown’ ideas from within the school community and how they 
value the simplicity of the application and whole process. 
 
Watch this short video to hear how these grants have supported young people’s wellbeing in schools 
to date. To find out more, please visit the Public Health Innovation Grants for Educational Settings web 
page.  
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Latest news from School Teaching Hubs 
 
Tudor Grange Teaching School Hub 
 
Appropriate Body - Reminder 
It is a statutory requirement that ECTs are registered with an Appropriate Body for their induction and 
with the DfE to access their Early Career Framework. 
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Prince Henry’s Teaching School Hub  
 

 

https://www.princehenryshub.co.uk/registering-your-ect/
mailto:ad@princehenrys.worcs.sch.uk
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Other upcoming courses: 
 

• EYFS The Power of Play- skills for life- 7th October 2024 
• * NEW* Engaging in, Supporting and Extending Learning through Play- 11th November 2024- 

Most suitable for teaching assistants and support staff in EYFS 
• SEND in EYFS- 19th November 2024 

 
• 
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Latest funding and grants news  
 
Funding to Help UK Schools Run CREST Awards 
 
Grants are available for UK schools in challenging circumstances to run CREST Awards with students 
(aged 3 to 19 years) who are underrepresented in science, technology, engineering and maths (STEM). 
 
CREST Awards aim to inspire children and young people to think and behave like scientists and 
engineers. It is the British Science Association’s (BSA) flagship education programme for student-led 
project work in science, technology, engineering and maths (STEM). Once students complete CREST 
projects, they are recognised with a CREST Award certificate from the BSA. 
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Latest training news and conferences 
 
Leaders of Learning SLA - Don’t Miss out!  
 
The Leaders of Learning is a bespoke package that is available for each Head / Deputy Head or Senior 
Lead of each school to purchase and entitles them to access three “Leaders of Learning” workshops 
per year. 
 
Each workshop will be focused around a topic that the School Improvement team know is key in 
education, a ‘quick win’ to help reduce workload, updates on inspection patterns, a focus on a piece of 
research or project that might be of interest and that all important time to speak to other leaders in 
schools across the county to share experiences. 
 
In addition, attendees will receive a newsletter from each Leaders of Learning workshop which will 
feature updates, advice and guidance on the latest research and projects being worked on in 
Worcestershire and across the country, receiving a total of three for the academic year. 
 
To access Leaders of Learning you will need to purchase the following SLA (Leaders of Learning) via 
eStore: https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/TradedServices/. 
 
Once logged onto your account, click on Services & Products, select purchasing year 24/25, click on 
Quality of Education & Improvements, you will now see the Leaders of Learning SLA listed. 
 
Cost of SLA: £120.00pp +VAT for all 3 sessions. 
 
Additional Information:  
 
The School Improvement Team are also planning several masterclasses for the year, by purchasing the 
Leaders of Learning SLA, the delegate linked to the purchased SLA, will receive a discount for one of 
these Masterclasses . Further details will be provided once organised.   
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Other local news and events 
 
Free Girls Rugby Taster Sessions 
 
Bromsgrove RFC are calling all girls aged 10-12 years old to come along and give rugby a try at their free girls 
rugby taster sessions.  
 
The sessions take place every Sunday at Bromsgrove RFC, B60 3DH. 
 
For more information please download their Girls Rugby Taster Sessions Flyer or contact Phil Cotton on 
07855 448583 or email Philc_72@hotmail.com. 
 
 
Worcestershire Music Education Hub 
 
Severn Arts is the lead for Worcestershire’s Music Education Hub (WMEH), 

https://www.severnarts.org.uk/Pages/Category/music-education
https://www.severnarts.org.uk/FAQs/free-instrument-hire
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https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/council-services/worcestershire-libraries/learn-upskill-and-find-work/study-happy
https://e-services.worcestershire.gov.uk/LibraryEvents/EventDetails.aspx?id=6209
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